
 
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
         

SIDESTRAND HALL SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 
20th July 2018 

Welcome to our latest Newsletter   

 

Sidestrand Visit the Peak District By Carol Gilman  
Our first day’s excursion was to the glorious Chatsworth Hall, seat of the Duke of Devonshire.  The 
weather was really hot as we entered the shade of the house but it was heaving with tourists (and a 
bit overwhelming in its size and grandeur) so I think quite a few children were relieved to get back 
out in the open. We enjoyed the Capability Brown landscaped gardens where we soothed our tired 
feet in the waterfall fountain.  We all loved the maze and (try as we might) we didn’t manage to 
lose anybody.  We then continued up to the farm where children held new-born chicks and on to the adventure play-
ground where they let off steam.   On the return journey we stopped at a Millstone Grit rock formation on open moor-
land which the children clamoured over.  Watching the children silhouetted against the setting sun, I thought what a 
perfect ending to a super day. 
The next day was our activity morning which was led by the centre’s trained professionals who were marvellous.  
Those more intrepid souls completed the high wire task which was an enormous achievement of conquering your fear.  
Surprise of the morning was Jasmine who cried at every new stretch of the course, but then she would gather her 
nerve before skipping round like a mountain goat.  The other students were not let off lightly as they also used wires to build and climb crate stacks 
which toppled over leaving people dangling in mid-air!  If you haven’t seen it watch the video on twitter – Kane reached notes that I didn’t think were 
humanly possible. There was also archery where Asha and Hollie excelled. 
In the afternoon, we had booked a visit to Peveril Castle but on arrival found it was shut and they hadn’t thought to let us know.  New plans were 
quickly made and we visited the Derwent Valley and dam where our WWII bombers practised targeting Barnes Wallace’s bouncing bombs.  It was 
made a truly memorable occasion as there was a flypast of bombers that were so close they made our minibus rumble – how lucky were we to go on 
their anniversary! 
On Thursday, following a hearty breakfast, we set off for our walk at Dovedale.  I was finally able to show the children all the river features of water-
falls, valleys and limestone caves they had heard me go on about in geography!  Aimee overcame her fear to cross the river on the stepping stones 
and Jamie amazed us with his enthusiasm and perseverance.  Mr Carey took some of the children to complete the longer route and we all met back 
up in time for ice cream.  We were so proud of our Sidetrand Hall students when someone took the time to compliment them on how polite, cheerful 
and helpful they were. 
The children were a joy to take and I hope they will want to go on the very different residential to London next year.   Edale Youth Hostel was brilliant 
and served us some delicious food and I can’t thank the Sidestrand staff who volunteered enough: Mrs Cousins, Mrs Batch, Mrs Waters, Mr Bonning-
ton, Mr Chadwick, Mr Carey and also the staff behind the scenes: Mr White and Mrs Wright.  What made all the organising worthwhile for me, was 
when Connor and Thomas told me they are planning to visit the Peak District again when they have passed their driving test.  I have always hoped the 
residential trips will inspire and give our students the confidence to tackle new adventures. 

JO RAND OUR DEPUTY HEAD LEAVING FOR NEW HEAD TEACHER POST  
After 15 years at Sidestrand Hall our Deputy Head Teacher Jo Rand is leaving. Jo has been appointed as Head Teacher 
at The Hall School in Norwich.  Jo has held many responsibilities at Sidestrand Hall.  She has taught in most areas of 
the School and originally taught Art and in our Primary department.  She was quickly  promoted to Assistant Head 
and then Deputy Head Teacher and has been my right hand woman for a long time!  I know that many families and 
their children have enhanced futures because of Jo.  She is so dedicated to improving opportunities for our children 
and this has always been at the heart of everything she has done.  We must not forget also that she is great fun.  She 
ran many respite holiday schemes to entertain the children and although she may step away from the spotlight she has had cameo 
appearances in productions, usually dressed in something silly! 
Jo is also a very experienced and knowledgeable professional with particular expertise in Autism.  Jo leaves a huge gap for the School 
to fill and we have advertised for a new Deputy Head Teacher.  In both a personal and professional  sense I will miss Jo massively but I 
am sure you will join me in wishing her every success in her new job. 
          Sarah Young  

Reminder, Pupils will be leaving school at 1pm on the last day of term  

Message from the Head Teacher 
As we approach another end of year I want to thank all par-
ents for their continued support. The School continues to 
thrive and we also welcome all new pupils and their families 
in readiness for September. We do  have some staff leaving 
us for new careers and locations, these include Jo Rand to a 
headship, Chris Carey to self -employment, Daniel Pagan to 
Hong Kong, Louise Frost  to new career prospects with a 
Charity and Monique McQueen and Richenda Riches to re-
tirement. We wish them all well. 
In September the School will increase again to 179 pupils. We 

are now pretty much at capacity as when I joined the school 

there were 105! 

WITH SADNESS 

It is with great sadness that  I  inform you of the death of Liz Locke. 

Liz had been fighting cancer following the removal of a brain tumour 

last year. Parents may remember Liz from all her work on the garden, 

with upper school and  then sixth form and was of course responsible 

for the setting up and running of our Charity Shop Strands. Proceeds 

from the shop have supported residential breaks and paid for our 

new food technology room and adventure playground. As always Liz 

was incredibly strong and returned to work in the shop until very re-

cently. Liz was a positive enthusiastic and committed member of 

staff, always going the extra mile to improve outcomes for our stu-

dents and their families. She will be greatly missed and our thoughts 



5ŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŘƛŀǊȅΥ 

Tue 24th July  - Last day of term 1pm Finish  

Thurs 6th Sept  -  .ŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

Wed 17th Oct -  [ŀǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳ  

Mon 29th Oct  -  .ŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ  

Tue 18th Dec  -  [ŀǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǘŜǊƳ мǇƳ ŬƴƛǎƘ  

Thurs 3rd Jan  - .ŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ  

Fri 15th Feb  -  [ŀǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳ 

Mon 25th Feb  -  .ŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ  

Fri 5th Apr  -  [ŀǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǘŜǊƳ мǇƳ ŬƴƛǎƘ  

Tue 23rd Apr  -  .ŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ  

Fri 24th May  -  [ŀǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳ  

Mon 1st June  -  .ŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

Wed 24th July  -  [ŀǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǘŜǊƳ мǇƳ ŬƴƛǎƘ  

Poorly Children  
If your child has sickness or diarrhoea, please remember they 
need to stay at home for 48 hours after the last  episode  

School Uniform  
{ŎƘƻƻƭ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 
ƻǊŘŜǊŜŘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀǘ  
www.tesco.com/ues 

 

Contact Details 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ƛƴŦƻǊƳ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŶŎŜ ƻŦ ŀƴȅ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ 

ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ  
ƳƻōƛƭŜ κƘƻƳŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΣ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜǎΣ 

ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘǎ ŜǘŎΦ 

School Website 
sidestrandhall.org.uk 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅΦ  Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ ƛƴŦƻǊπ

Ƴŀǝƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ όǎǳŎƘ ŀǎΤ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ {ŎƘƻƻƭ tƻƭƛŎƛŜǎΣ CƻǊƳǎΣ 

5ƛƴƴŜǊ aŜƴǳǎΣ wŜǎǳƭǘǎΣ /ǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ aŀǇǎΣ ŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛŀǊȅύΣ ǿŜ Ǌǳƴ ŀƴ ŀŎǝǾŜ 

ōƭƻƎΦ  tǳǇƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ŦǊƻƳ ŜŀŎƘ YŜȅ {ǘŀƎŜ ŀŎǝǾŜƭȅ ǿǊƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ Ǉƻǎǘ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ 

ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ   

The Big Sing 
On Thursday 3rd May over forty pupils from Junior 

and Middle School got on the bus and headed off 

to the Norfolk Showground for The Big Sing. The 

sun was shining, the atmosphere was buzzing and 

we were all in good spirits.  When we got there, we 

joined thousands of pupils from across the county 

in a massive singing event organised by Norfolk 

Music Hub.  The rehearsals we’d had in Music 

lessons really paid off as we raised our voices to 

‘Happy’ by Pharell Williams, ‘Wonder’ by Emeli 

Sande, ‘Boys and Girls’ by Pixie Lott and a host of 

other popular songs.  Everyone was really excited 

to see special guest singers Kirsten Joy of Clean 

Bandit and Alexandra Burke.  When the songs had 

been sung, the dancing had been danced and the 

lunch eaten, we headed back to school thrilled at 

having had such a great day out.  We were even on 

the news that evening!  A fabulous time was had by 

all, and a great big 

thanks go out to the 

pupils and staff who 

made it all possible. 

Sixth Form Wells Wayfaring Project by Katie  
We went to Wells beach, for the wayfaring art pro-
ject.  When we got there I couldn't believe how big the 
beach was. When I first looked at Wells beach I thought that 
the sea looked beautiful and that the sand was really soft 
underneath my feet so it was like I was walking on a really 
soft carpet. 
I really enjoyed getting to unleash my creativity, on a big 
round piece of cardboard. We did our drawings based on 
what was around us, at the beach. So I drew the sea, sand 
and the sun. 
When we first got there, some of us took our shoes and 
socks off, so that we could feel the soft sand underneath our 
feet. We all then sat down or laid down on the sand or a 
blanket, so that we could hear the sound of the sea. Some of 
us could hear the seagulls above our heads. We then opened 
our eyes and we could see the sea and the beach huts be-
hind us. 
Some of us had small hoops, we made different things in 
them, like someone made a boat and other people made 
faces in them with pine cones and old pointy shells. 
I got some chalk and spread it around a small plastic hoop to 
make a circle then I laid some pinecones and old pointy 
shells in and outside of the circle. 
 I enjoyed the day so much that at the end I did not want to 

go back to school. I especially enjoyed being able to have a 

fun day out with my friends and teachers.  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ƛƴ ŀƴȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ȅƻǳ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ  
ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǎŜ ŀǎ ǎǇŀǊŜǎ 

ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ  

Please could  we ask that all 
money sent into school is in 

a  named envelope  

6th form trip to Wells Next to the Sea by Liam  
When we saw the beach, it was beautiful. 
We saw some sand and the beach was huge. 
We had lots of fun at the beach. 
We met Kate Munro who was leading the workshop. 
The first thing we did was take our shoes and socks off so we 
could feel the sand. 
The feeling of the sand was really nice on our toes, some 
people didn’t really like it. 
Kate Munro gave us some tubes and lenses to look through. 
Looking through the tubes and lenses was not that exciting, 
but it made you see things in a different way. 
Then we were all given huge pieces of cardboard to make our 
own pictures.  I drew a picture of a hut.  Other people drew 
other pictures or made them in the sand with sticks and pine 
cones. 
Later, we all had lunch on a hill. 
We had an Ice Cream at the end of the day. 
The trip to Wells was really fun!     

My career at Overstrand Garden Centre by Tommy  
I first started working at Overstrand garden centre, as work experience on the 28th March. This was a 
result of going for an interview on the 26th February. I had worked about four Wednesdays, every week 
when my manager said I could work there and get paid. So I started doing Saturdays 8.30 to 5pm. After 
that, and as of now, I will be working every Sunday as well. I have also made a friend who I have a 
good  laugh with. I get on really well with my colleagues there and they are really friendly . Everyone is 
supportive and there is a real team spirit atmosphere which you don’t often get in employment. I feel 
lucky to work there and will continue to learn and get better with 
helping customers and knowing where everything is. 
The garden centre does special events such as the summer market 
which I helped out at on Sunday, the autumn market and winter mar-
ket. For these events we usually have a band playing, ice cream stalls, 
snack wagons and craft stalls.  
 

Norfolk and Norwich Festival Wayfaring Project by 
Jack  
When we got there it was sunny and nice. We had 
someone walking us to the beach. When we got 
to the beach it was very nice, the sky was very 
blue and bright. Then we took off our shoes and 
socks and felt the sand and we laid in the sand 
and felt the wind. Also we looked through some 
toilet rolls and we looked at loads of stuff close up 
on the sand. Next, we made some pictures of the 
beach. Everyone had a good time and were all 
really happy at the beach. Later we sat on a hill to 
eat our lunch, it was so nice because everyone 
was talking and having fun and the last thing we 
did was some of us 
had ice cream. 
Then we got back 
on the buses and 
went back to 
school.  

Year 11 Girl’s Lunch 
We had a super day in Cromer for a girls only day. The morning was spent shop-

ping before we became ‘ladies that lunch’ at the glorious new café, Hatters.  They 

laid on a delicious buffet lunch of sandwiches and sausage rolls followed by lemon 

and elderflower cupcakes, chocolate brownies and scones.  The girls chose what-

ever they liked to drink.  We all had a lovely time as the staff made us feel so spe-

cial and I can thoroughly recommend a visit.   We spent the afternoon having a 

hoot in the arcade and walked in the sunshine down the pier.  In fact, we were 

having such a good time we were late for our lift back but Mr White said he didn’t 

minded waiting!  

Please help us raise funds for Strands Charity when shopping on line.  If you login to the following email,  it will take you to the Easy Fundraising site for our school 
and a percentage of anything you spend will be donated to us.  This is a good way of raising funds with very little effort! 
                                                                                   www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causessidestrandhallsch 

KS4  
Cedar and Sycamore students have 
been going to Edfords’ farm to help 
care for farm animals. They helped to 
build a chicken coop. They are enjoying 
working hard and learning about farming life. 

The summer fete 
raised an amazing 

£1780 
Thank you! 

 


